
WEST MILFORD JUNIOR FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION 
Post Office Box 481, West Milford, NJ  07480 

MINUTES 
 

Meeting of the General Membership, October 30, 2024 
Meeting held at West Milford Library. Meeting called to order at 8:36 PM by President, Ashley 
LaNeve. 
 
Attending: Diana Comeau, Jackie Generoso, John Ragonese, Julio Yunes, Jessica Sprague, 
Mark Sprague, Nick Palmieri, Victoria Hunt, Josh Arnau, Daniel Lawrence, Ashley LaNeve, Tim 
Jacobsen, Matt LaNeve, Steve Maslanek, Christina House, Doug Naccara, Samantha 
Soehngen, Jesse Soehngen, Amanda Richards, Brad Griffiths, Ray Simmons 
 
President: Ashley LaNeve- 
-Last months Minutes approval- 1st Diana -2nd ? 

● Wendy's Night Week of Oct 21st did well $427.50 
○ Next one January 21, 2025 

● Senior Night Saturday November 2nd 
○ 8th grade Tackle and 8th grade Cheer Moms- getting together the night's 

festivities.  Looking forward to honoring them 
● Raffles will be pulled on Saturday throughout the day on Nov 2 
● Sign Up Genius looking very sparse for Saturday-  

○ Jackie suggested for people to put out in Game Changer and request volunteers 
● Sunday- Soundboard not in press box for B Games- Talked to Trent there was an issue 

and the replacement would be brought back on Monday 
● MM have completed their practices for the season. 
● Any equipment at Pres needs to be put away, this is the last week of them lining the 

fields 
● Waiting on Invoice from Softball for use of the Porta Johns. 

○ Christina will check on that. 
● Garbage at Pres- reminder we are carry-in carry out- please be sure that the fields are 

cleaned up before leaving for the night. 
●  

Vice President: Dan Lawrence-  
● ORdered the plagues for the sponsors- hoping to have them in by Saturday, ordered 

them from Image Arts 
● Will not be taking re-election for Vice President- it's been fun! 

 
Treasurer’s Report: Tim Jacobsen  

● General Account Beginning Balance: $44,203.59 
● Ending Balance: $34,614.30 

○ Outstanding checks: $7,198.97 
● Actual Balance: $27,415.33 
● Savings Account Starting Balance: $9434.96 
● Savings Account with $5 interest bringing to :$9,440.74 
● Raffle Account $55,549.45 
● After Debits Raffle Account: $55,461.45 
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● Snack Stand Report as of Oct 30, 2024 (still one game remaining) $11,834.78 
○ Expenses:  $5,555.12 
○ Profit: $6,279.66 

● Much higher than last year and the year before with one game still remaining! 
● Snack stand has brought us over $16,000 in the past 3 years 

○ Huge help for other expenses 
 
Financial Secretary: Josh Arnau 

● Raffle Transactions: $88 
● Ending: $ 
● Transactions total:  
● Checks total:  
● Deposits:  
●  
● General: 
● Ending:  
● Transactions total: $5371.95 
● Checks total: $11286.55 
● Deposits: $9388.83 
●  
● Savings: No end of month Credit yet 
●  

 
 
League Rep: Matt LaNeve-  

● Playoffs start next weekend 11/9 and 11/10 
○ PeeWees- Montville 
○ Juniors-Totowa 
○ Seniors- No location yet 

● All Star Requests will be sent out by the league this year, not the coaches. 
○ Probably after playoffs 

 
Football Director: Steve Maslanek - 

● Going to organize helmet reconditioning 
● Helping Jesse figure out a plan for equipment return 
● Fields- please make sure everything is cleaned up and put away 

 
Flag Football Director:  - Doug Naccara- 

● Last week this week 
○ Friday is the championship game Packers v Chiefs 

● Trophies ordered and picked up today 
● 12 teams the most we have ever had  
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Equipment Manager: Jesse Soehngen - 

● Not too much with equipment now since its the end of season 
● Getting spreadsheets ready for equipment return 

○ Any previous spreadsheets etc that Jesse can work off of would be beneficial. 
● Equipment pick up after Thanksgiving would probably be easiest 

 
Cheer Director: Melissa Simmons- not present 
 
Assistant Cheer Director: Christina House-  

● Ordered end of year gifts 
● 3 of the 4 squads are entered into the Cheer Competition at West Milford HS Nov 16th  

○ All registered and paid for 
○ Girls are excited 

 
Secretary: Amanda Richards- 

● Dave and Busters- Nov 21st 6:30-10:30 
● Ordered end of the season gifts 

○ Personalized Cooling Towels 
Unfinished Business: 

●  
New Business: 

Election Nominations 
● Vice President- 

○ Tim Jacobsen nominated by Matt LaNeve 
○ Josh Arnau nominated by Dan Lawrence 

● Treasurer 
○ Nick Palmieri nominated by Tim Jacobsen 
○ Tim Jacobsen nominated by Ashley LaNeve (in the event doesn't get VP) 

● Secretary 
○ Samantha Soehngen nominated by Jesse Soehngen 
○ Victoria Hunt nominated by Christina House  

● Football League Rep 
○ Ray Simmons nominated by Matt LaNeve 

● Cheer Director 
○ Melissa Simmons is seeking re-election 

● Flag Football Director 
○ John Ragonese nominated by Doug Naccara 
○ Brad Griffiths nominated by Dan Lawrence 

● If Josh receives the VP position then there would leave an opening for the Financial 
Secretary position- then a special election would be held in January 2025 for this 
position. Anyone who attended 4 or more meetings in the prior year is eligible to vote. 

 
Meeting Adjourned 9:17pm 


